
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MEMORANDUM NO. 25-11 
 
 

DATE: 

TO: 

FROM: 

 
October 28, 2024 

 
City Commission 

 
Tammy Good, Capital Improvement Plan Manager

SUBJECT:      Approval to Award Work Authorization (WA) to HDR Engineering, Inc.  
         for design services of Runway 10-28 Rehabilitation  

Following solicitation number E-10-22, Ordinance number 2023-07 dated November 8, 2022, 
for the performance of Air Park Consulting Services, the City of Pompano Beach Engineering 
Department hereby requests HDR Engineering, Inc. to perform the services as detailed in the 
attached scope of work, and made a part of this Work Authorization. All terms and conditions of 
the Original Contract dated November 14, 2022 approved via Ordinance No. 2023-07 remain 
unchanged and in full force and effect.  
 
This Work Authorization in the amount of $487,648.00 will consist of developing the design 
documents for Runway 10-28 Rehabilitation to support a CITY bid solicitation for the project's 
construction. The estimated cost for construction is $3.22M. Please note the design services as 
part of this WA will be funded via an FAA grant; 95% or $438,883.20, and an FDOT grant; 5% 
or $24,382.40. The city-funded portion of this WA is 5%, or $24,382.40.  

 
City staff recommends awarding WA for design services to HDR Engineering, Inc. For 
reference, the following documents are attached: 
 

• Work Authorization No.11 (Exhibit A; scope and fees) $487,648.00 
• FDOT & FAA Grants (90% funded by FAA, 5% funded by FDOT or $463,265.60) 
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